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Ref: RDB/RP/MM/02.04.2019 
 
30 April 2019 
 
Councillor Michael Michael, 
Cabinet Member for Clean Streets, Recycling & Environment, 
County Hall, 
Atlantic Wharf, 
Cardiff CF10 4UW. 
 
Dear Councillor Michael, 
 
Environmental Scrutiny Committee – 2nd April 2019 
 
On behalf of the Environmental Scrutiny Committee I would like to thank you 

and the officers for attending the Committee meeting on Tuesday 2nd April 

2019 to discuss the item titled ‘Lamby Way Solar Farm – Progress Update’.   

The comments and observations made by Members on the areas relevant to 

your portfolio of responsibility are set out in this letter.  

 
Lamby Way Solar Farm 
 
 The Committee is very supportive of this project and believe that it will be 

a great addition to the Council’s existing infrastructure. They would like to 

thank you and the staff involved in developing the scheme and hope that it 

will soon be generating sustainable electric, reducing Cardiff’s carbon 

footprint and generating much needed income.  

 
 During the way forward a Member asked for further detail on the work that 

had been undertaken to ensure that there isn’t a negative impact on 

biodiversity in and around the proposed solar farm. In particular it the 

Committee would like some confirmation of proposed biodiversity 

enhancements that might take place as a result of the scheme.  I would be 

grateful if you could provide the Committee with this information.  

 
 At the meeting I asked for details on the anticipated rate of return from the 

solar farm over the 35 year life of the scheme, and for confirmation of the 

additional number of homes that would now be powered as a result of 
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increasing the size of the solar farm.  I would be grateful if you could 

provide the Committee with this information.  

 
 Members were concerned that the prospect of ‘Brexit’ and potential 

currency fluctuations associated with this change might impact on the 

viability of the solar farm.  It would be appreciated if you could provide the 

Committee with assurance that the potential risks presented by ‘Brexit’ 

have been mitigated and will not prevent the delivery of the scheme.  

 
 The Committee raised the question of maintenance arrangements for the 

solar farm during the way forward.  They have asked for confirmation of 

how the solar farm will be maintained during the life of the scheme, who 

will be responsible for carrying out the maintenance and the cost of this 

work.   

 

I would be grateful if you would consider the above comments and provide a 

response to the content of this letter. 

 
Regards, 

 

Councillor Ramesh Patel 

Chairperson Environmental Scrutiny Committee 

 
 
Cc: 
 
 Andrew Gregory - Director of Planning, Transport & Environment  

 Gareth Harcombe - Operational Manager - Energy & Sustainability 

 Davina Fiore - Director of Governance & Legal Services 

 Members of Cardiff’s Environmental Scrutiny Committee 
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Ref: RDB/RP/CW/02.04.2019 
 
30 April 2019 
 
Councillor Caro Wild, 
Cabinet Member for Strategic Planning & Transport, 
County Hall, 
Atlantic Wharf, 
Cardiff CF10 4UW. 
 
Dear Councillor Wild, 
 
Environmental Scrutiny Committee – 2nd April 2019 
 
On behalf of the Environmental Scrutiny Committee I would like to thank you 

and the officers for attending the Committee meeting on Tuesday 2nd April 

2019 to discuss the ‘Highways Resurfacing Programme’.   The comments and 

observations made by Members on the areas relevant to your portfolio of 

responsibility are set out in this letter.  

 
Highways Resurfacing Programme 
 
In previous years, when the ‘Highways Resurfacing Programme’ was 

published the complete list of schemes in Cardiff was provided to all 

Members. This didn’t happen in 2018/19 and Members were only provided 

with details of schemes in their wards; this made it difficult to find out where 

the Council was planning to carry out other highways resurfacing work.  

Members felt that receiving information for all of Cardiff was particularly useful 

since, for example, it would help them see where schemes were being 

delivered that might have a direct impact on their ward. The Committee asks 

that you provide all Members with a complete list of the ‘Highways 

Resurfacing Programme’ for 2019/20. 

 
Members ask that you make the 2019/20 ‘Highways Resurfacing Programme’ 

available for scrutiny before it is published so that they can review the 

proposals and provide feedback.  I would be grateful if you could provide the 

Committee with this information as soon as it becomes available.  
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During the meeting a Member asked what happened to the proposed 

schemes that were included on the ‘long list’ for 2018/19, and asked if these 

would be prioritised for the ‘Highways Resurfacing Programme’ in 2019/20. 

An officer explained that it would be reconsidered for the 2019/20 ‘Highways 

Resurfacing Programme’, however, it would be assessed on its merits against 

other proposed schemes.  Members understood the rationale behind the 

response, but for the purpose of clarity have asked for: 

 
 A copy of the 2018/19 ‘long list’ for the ‘Highways Resurfacing 

Programme’;  

 A copy of the process that is used when creating the ‘Highways 

Resurfacing Programme’ that includes detail on how schemes on the ‘long 

list’ are managed from year to year.  

 
To help understand the approach taken in prioritising schemes for the 

‘Highways Resurfacing Programme’ Members felt that they would benefit from 

job shadowing a Highways Engineer while he or she assessed a length of 

road.  I would be grateful if you could ask someone from the Planning, 

Transport & Environment Directorate to liaise with Scrutiny Services to 

arrange a suitable time such a visit.  

 
At the meeting I asked if it would be possible for the Planning, Transport & 

Environment Directorate to provide a list of pavements currently in need of 

repair.  An officer explained that this could be done.  I would be grateful if you 

could arrange for a copy of this list to be provided to the Committee.  

 
I would be grateful if you would consider the above comments and provide a 

response to the content of this letter. 

 
Regards, 

 

Councillor Ramesh Patel 

Chairperson Environmental Scrutiny Committee 
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Cc: 
 
 Andrew Gregory - Director of Planning, Transport & Environment  

 Matt Wakelam – Assistant Director, Street Scene 

 Gary Brown - Operational Manager Assets, Engineering & Operations 

 Davina Fiore - Director of Governance & Legal Services 

 Members of Cardiff’s Environmental Scrutiny Committee 

Tudalen 7



Mae'r dudalen hon yn wag yn fwriadol


	Agenda
	11 Gohebiaeth yn dilyn y cyfarfod pwyllgor
	Letter to Cabinet Member Cllr Wild - Highways Resurfacing Programme - 02.04.2019


